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January 7 – Pizza Day 

January 14 – Pizza Day 

January 16 – Grade 9 Option Sheet Night 

at Ancaster High @ 6PM (English Stream) 

January 16 – Grade 9 Option Sheet Night 

at Sherwood between 5PM-7PM (French 

Immersion) 

January 21 – Pizza Day  

January 22 – School Council Meeting @ 

6PM 

January 28 – Pizza Day  

January 24 – P.A. Day (No School) 

January 27 – Family Literacy Day 

January 29 – Lockdown Drill 

February 1 – Black History Month 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Happy New Year and welcome to the 

beginning of the 2025 school year! 
 

We hope you all had an enjoyable holiday 

season.  

As the new year begins, please remember that 

at Frank Panabaker School, students are always 

front and center and every decision made will 

have your child’s best interest in mind!  

As we begin the new year, We want to ensure 

that your child; 

• Feels safe and happy to be part of Frank 

Panabaker; 

• Is part of a productive learning 

environment that provides appropriate 

innovative learning experiences; and  

• Works toward their academic learning 

potential. 

 

We are eager to continue to work together to 

continue to build a positive relationship 

between all staff, students and parents to make 

an amazing school year. 

 

Best wishes for a healthy, safe and happy New 

Year! 

 

D. Fede & S. Carter 

 

 

Block one for Pizza Days ends on Feb 4th! 

Please look on school cash on line next 

week for the next block of pizza days that 

will become available. 
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 MEDICAL ALERT 

Just a reminder that Frank Panabaker is a NUT FREE School. We have 

both staff and students with severe life-threatening allergies to peanuts 

and tree nuts. Do not send any nut products to school with your child. 

Thank you!  

Dressing for the Weather 

With winter weather upon us, please make sure students are dressed  

appropriately for outdoor activities. On days where, cold weather  

and snow are in the forecast, boots, mittens or gloves, a warm hat  

and a winter jacket should be worn. Snow pants may also be  

needed for children who will play in the snow. 

 

 

Bus Information 

The HWDSB Transportation service is responsible for the carriers that 

bring our students to and from school. At times, school busses may run 

late and the delay time could take up to 30 minutes. We strongly 

encourage all families to check the status of their child’s bus on a daily 

basis. This could be done using the following link: 

https://www.hamiltonschoolbus.ca/ 

 Here you will find a posting of all the delays.  

You can also phone transportation directly at (905) 523-2318 or 1-800-

691-6402 with any questions you may have, as our school office closes 

at 3:15 PM. 



   

New Year: This is the beginning of anything you want!  Page 3 of 9 

   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ATTENTION!! Parent Parking / Drop Off / Pick Up 

Just a friendly reminder that when you are dropping off or picking up your child at dismissal, 

please do not block the bus loading zone. We want to ensure the safety of all our students as 

they are being transported to and from Frank Panabaker School.  

In addition, when dropping off or picking up your child, parents please be aware of children 

opening car doors to the parking lot access. As a safety reminder, students should enter and 

exit cars from the sidewalk and never from the parking lot. We strongly encourage parents to 

have these safety discussions at home with their children so that we can ensure that all our 

students remain safe.  

 

No Pictures Please 

To respect the safety and confidentially of all of our students, we 

kindly ask that parents and care givers do not take pictures of 

students while other students are in the vicinity. We have many 

students who do not have consent to have their picture taken.  

Secure School Information 

Every year, school communities are required to engage in a number of Secure Schools drills to 

ensure all students and staff understand how to participate in the case of an emergency 

situation.  These drills include:  6 fire drills (3 in the fall, 3 in the spring), 1 hold and secure drill, 1 

shelter in place drill, 2 lockdown drills and 1 bomb threat drill. 

The dates of future drills will be posted on the school website at least one day prior to our 

scheduled drill.  If weather conditions do not allow for a safe drill, the drill would be pushed to 

the next available school day. 

Please do not be alarmed if your child tells you that the alarm went off at school. This is all part 

of our Emergency Plan of Action. 

To learn more about HWDSB’s approach to secure schools, please go to: 

https://www.hwdsb.on.ca/secondary/supports/secure-schools/ 

 

https://www.hwdsb.on.ca/secondary/supports/secure-schools/
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Family Literacy Day takes place every January 27th to raise 

awareness about the importance of reading and engaging 

in other literacy-related activities as a family. Since 1999, 

thousands of schools, libraries, literacy organizations and 

other community groups have taken part in the initiative. 

As a school, we will be engaged in various literacy activities 

on this day! More information may come from your child’s 

classroom teacher. 

Here are some activities that you can do at home if you would like: 

• Build a fort together, turn out the lights, and  

read a book using a flashlight.   

• Choose or look up a recipe to make.   

• Play a board or card game.   

• Go for a walk or drive and read the names you  

see on the signs.   

• How many words can you write  

using only the letters in Frank Panabaker.   

Important Reminders About School Hours and Dismissal Procedures 

We would like to take a moment to remind parents of the importance of timely attendance at 

school. Our instructional day runs from 8:15 AM to 2:35 PM, and it is crucial that students arrive 

on time so they do not miss important lessons and instructions. The morning routines are key, as 

this is when essential information about the day is shared. Starting the day on time helps all 

students to feel prepared and engaged. 

Additionally, please note that dismissal time is at 2:35 PM. For safety reasons, we kindly ask that 

parents refrain from picking up children from the playground earlier than 2:35 PM, unless they 

have signed their child out at the office. This ensures that all students are accounted for and 

that our dismissal process runs smoothly. 

Thank you for your understanding and cooperation in helping us maintain a safe and effective 

learning environment. We appreciate your support in making sure our students can fully 

benefit from the instructional time each day.  
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In December we had our annual Winter Concert at Frank Panabaker! We want to 

thank all of our families that took the time out of their busy schedule to come and see 

the fantastic presentations that our students put on! The excitement was in the air as 

the winter break was soon approaching! A special thank you to Mr. Little and Mrs. 

Darlington for all their hard work in organizing this amazing event! 

Thank you to parents 

Thank you to all classes who participated 
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In appreciation of our student’s art work! 

 

 

Winter Wonderland  
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